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DATE: January 16, 2019  

TO: WEST ORANGE COUNTY WATER BOARD DIRECTORS 

FROM: BRIAN A. RAGLAND, PE, GENERAL MANAGER 

SUBJECT: I-405 FREEWAY WIDENING PROJECT: PIPELINE ANALYSIS 

 
 
As reported to the Board at the October 17, 2018 meeting, HDR Engineering had been 
selected to perform a corrosion condition assessment on sections of the OC-35 pipeline 
that were removed as part of the freeway widening project.  HDR recently completed their 
analysis of two pipeline samples and have provided staff with draft reports. 
 
Staff is expecting to complete the review of the report by January 23 and HDR will finalize 
the report by February 14.  Results and recommendations from the HDR report will be 
presented to the Board at the April Board meeting. 
 


